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On October 11, 2018, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued a Decision and Order to 
amend each of Enbridge Gas Inc.’s (Enbridge Gas) and EPCOR Natural Gas Limited 
Partnership’s (ENGLP) certificate authorizations within Norfolk County, the County of 
Elgin and the County of Middlesex (the Counties) such that the service territories of the 
two utilities will be exclusive of each other.  
 
The OEB directed both utilities to file draft orders for certificates for Norfolk County, as 
well as for each of the lower-tier municipalities in the County of Elgin and the County of 
Middlesex where both utilities have infrastructure. The draft orders were to include the 
metes and bounds information of each utility’s infrastructure, described in lots and 
concessions, and customer density maps with boundaries delineating these areas.  
 
Although progress had been made towards resolving a number of inconsistencies and 
overlap issues, the OEB found that it was unable to satisfactorily amend each of the 
utility’s certificate authorizations within the Counties on the evidence provided by the 
parties to date. The OEB issued Procedural Order No. 9 on June 17, 2019, which 
ordered both utilities to provide infrastructure maps to assist the OEB in making a 
determination as to the metes and bounds of the areas to be granted, and scheduled an 
untranscribed technical conference to be held on August 12, 2019.   
 
On July 9, 2019, ENGLP filed a letter requesting that the technical conference be 
rescheduled to the week of August 19, 2019 or to a later date suitable to the OEB, 
stating that key members of ENGLP’s mapping team were unavailable the week of 
August 12, 2019.  
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The OEB will accept ENGLP’s request to reschedule the technical conference to August 
19, 2019. The OEB considers it necessary to make provision for the following matters 
related to this proceeding. The OEB may issue further procedural orders from time to 
time. 
 
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED THAT: 

 
1.  A technical conference will be held on August 19, 2019 starting at 9:30 a.m. at 

2300 Yonge Street, 25th floor, Toronto, Ontario to clarify any questions or issues 
that OEB staff or the surveyor may have regarding Enbridge Gas and ENGLP’s 
infrastructure maps filed on July 22, 2019.  

 
All filings with the OEB must quote the file number EB-2017-0108, and be made 
through the OEB’s web portal at https://www.pes.oeb.ca/eservice/, and consist of two 
paper copies and one electronic copy in searchable / unrestricted PDF format. Filings 
must be received by the OEB by 4:45 p.m. on the stated date. Parties should use the 
document naming conventions and document submission standards outlined in the 
RESS Document Guideline found at www.oeb.ca. If the web portal is not available, 
parties may e-mail their documents to the attention of the Board Secretary at 
BoardSec@oeb.ca. 

 
ADDRESS 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto ON   M4P 1E4 
Attention: Registrar 
 
E-mail: registrar@oeb.ca 
Tel: 1-888-632-6273 (Toll free) 
Fax: 416-440-7656 
 
DATED at Toronto, July 12, 2019  
 
ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD 
 
Original signed by 
 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
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